### TREASURE VALLEY WHIPS – GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING – 6/16/23

Meeting called to order by President Merry Jo Scheffler at 7:06 p.m. via Google Meet. In attendance were Merry Jo Scheffler, Jamey Robbins, Donna Bernardelli, Mary Van De Bogart, Robin DeLong, Tamara Cook, and Tania Laycock.

Merry Jo read the March meeting minutes. Robin motioned to accept the minutes, seconded by Mary. Motion passed.

# TREASURER'S REPORT:

As of May 30, the checking account balance is \$9169.90. Expenses for the Bombproofing Playday include \$400 for Leo and Dana, \$74.17 for food, \$166.86 for supplies, and \$700 for arena rental. Income from the Bombproofing Playday is \$5483.

Updated checking account balance as of June 16: \$10,076.62.

Robin motioned to accept the treasurer's report, Tania seconded. Motion passed.

#### CORRESPONDENCE:

• Other than the multitude of correspondence in preparation for the Teresa Bron Clinic, Mary reports no other correspondence.

## **OLD BUSINESS:**

• The Teresa Bron Clinic went well. Folks seemed to like the format and there was positive feedback from participants. In order to pay for the harness that TVW has for sale, Teresa did not collect any money from the clinic and will send us \$800 to pay for the harness.

## **NEW BUSINESS:**

- The July 15 drive/spa day/potluck at Kathy's is postponed.
- A fair prep day at Birt Arena was discussed.
- The Fall Driving Show on October 28-29 will likely follow the same format as last year. More details to come as we get closer to that date.
- There was discussion about the club hosting an official American Driving Society ADT next year.

Our next meeting will be at Ride 365 Ranch in Ontario. We will have some driving fun that morning, followed by a potluck meeting and a horse spa day.

Motion to adjourn the meeting by Jamey, seconded by Tania. Meeting adjourned at 7:57 p.m. Respectfully submitted by Jamey Robbins.